Minutes of February 13, 2008 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Martha Dansdill, Terry Dansdill, Tara Gallagher, Barry Greenfield, Victoria Mario, Sydney Pierce

Apologies: to anyone who couldn’t find us. Our assigned meeting room, SHS Rm. C102, was locked. We ended up meeting in the High School cafeteria after roaming in search of a key. 
Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 19th at 7:00 pm; Location To Be Announced. 

Carlton Elementary School Tour: Victoria Mario described the tour, arranged by Martha Dansdill, of this green elementary school in Salem. She was particularly impressed with the Harvester light panels. Members of the School Master Planning Committee who attended were also quite enthusiastic about bringing some of the ideas to Swampscott.
Benchmarking: Terry “playing with the numbers” Dansdill has spent a lot of time looking at the Forest Ave. Middle School electric bills. The off-peak usage is 40% of the total and he believes we should focus on better understanding and reducing that usage. He will put together a letter to Ed and Garrett suggesting some options:
· require Energy Star vending machines (usually the contractor provides the machines under a yearly contract and the town pays the electric bill; town should refuse to renew contract unless Energy Star vending machines are provided). This was recommended to the School Dept. a few years ago and we should mention it again. SD should also look into whether it applies to the HS or not. No cost to town.
· Eliminate the many mini-refrigerators throughout the MS that individual teachers have brought in over the years. Work with the PTA to fund and establish a few centralized locations, with Energy Star refrigerators, for staff lunches. 
Regarding the High School: The mid-Dec. – mid-Jan bill showed off-peak usage was higher than peak usage. The latest bill looked proper. The switch from G2 to G3 has taken place and will probably save only 2-3% on electrical costs. Terry has some ideas about dropping peak demand. We all were frustrated by our inability to turn any lights off when we were the last to leave the HS cafeteria area at 9:30. We want to coordinate with SD to find out what success they have had with the Rise Engineering audits and to find out how we can be more helpful to them.
Pie Charts: Terry will put usage information for all school/municipal buildings into pie charts and pass around so we can comment before bringing the information to the public.

Forum on LEED Design: Our committee is considering holding a forum on LEED design for town officials and residents. Both Victoria Mario and Dorothy Allen will look further into their respective contacts at SEA and the Green Roundtable.

Bylaw Changes: Postponed.

DOER Energy Audits: Danny Cahill and Victoria Mario filled out forms for all town buildings for DOER audits (a requirement for their grants).

Options for School Master Plan: We will be providing feedback to the consultant for this process. Our comments will stress the need for improved energy efficiency in any option so that any renovation will result in lower operating costs. We are also concerned that the loss of neighborhood schools will mean significant increases in driving. Dorothy will provide calculations on walking to school that we will include in our comments.

Incentives for Solar Power: Dorothy Allen walked us through the state’s new solar incentive plan which is a resounding disappointment. Under the rosiest of assumptions,  the payback for residences is 18 years and for commercial is 6 years. But we doubted those paybacks could realistically be achieved. Dorothy will let us know what else she finds out.
Light Pollution:  Martha Dansdill will show us the aerial image of Swampscott at night. We should look again at Gloucester’s Light Pollution Ordinance.

Clean Energy Choice: Martha and Terry will contact their Boy Scout contacts to see if there is interest in helping on this. Tara will contact National Grid to discuss ways they can help us.
Good Luck to Martha Dansdill on her run for Board of Health!

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher, Chair

